
Sutton Mandeville Parish Council 
 

Telephone: 01722-716310      Please reply to: 

         Mrs Jane Childs 

Richard Munroe       Parish Clerk 

Community Area Manager      South West Area Board 

         Waterfall Cottage 

         Chicksgrove 

         Tisbury 

         Wilts 

                                           SP3 6NA 

 

 

 

  SUBMISSION FOR SOUTH WEST AREA BOARD - REQUEST FOR 

SIGNAGE TO CONTROL SPEED OF TRAFFIC WITHIN THE PARISH, PARTICULARLY 

THROUGH LAGPOND LANE AND SUTTON ROW 

 

 

Dear Richard, 

 

At our Parish Council meeting held last week Councillors asked me to contact the Area Board 

following receipt of a letter from Mark Stansby, Senior Traffic Management Engineer, dated15th 

October, advising the Parish Council to register concerns and to request a speed limit reduction. 

Sutton Row, leading from Lagpond Lane which is  approached from the A 30 to Chicksgrove is 

the main link by road to the two halves of our parish. This is a steep, narrow, often high banked 

lane, signed at each end to indicate single track road with passing places. 25 properties abut the 

lane and The Compasses  is located halfway along its length. Residents, supported by 

Councillors, feel strongly that a 20 mph speed should be advised and its suitability for light 

traffic only. The lane is used by pedestrians and horse riders as well as drivers both local and 

those visiting the popular Compasses Inn. 

 

Councillors and residents would be most grateful for any advice and assistance that the Board is 

able to give. 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


